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1.
Credit Values of the University’s awards
The Sub-Committee considered proposals from Materials for a new full-time MEng in Design with Engineering Materials with effect from October 2012. The proposed MEng programme was an extension of the existing Bachelors’ programme. It was commented that programme content did not strictly align with the credit values of the University’s awards in that:

· There were 40 credits of Part B modules in Part C, and therefore insufficient credits at level 6

· The project module MPD110 was in Part C and could not therefore be considered a level 7 module, leaving insufficient credit at level 7 for an integrated Master’s award.

Members were informed that other integrated Master’s programmes within the Department and in other Departments also included the ‘D-level’ project module in Part C. In 2007, Electronic and Electrical Engineering had been granted their request to allow students to undertake at least 100 credits of D or P level materials in the last two years of the extended UG programme in Systems Engineering, on the understanding that this met with the requirements of the accrediting body.

Regarding the B modules in Part C, it was commented that these were from outside the Department and that there was the view that this raised the level of difficulty such that the modules could be considered to be at level 6.

Concern was expressed about the inconsistencies in approach to the University’s credit framework that the proposal had exposed, and it was AGREED that this matter should be forwarded to Learning and Teaching Committee for further discussion.

The draft MEng Programme Regulations and the table showing the credit values of the University’s awards are attached as Annex A and Annex B respectively.
2.
Reassessment without Tuition


The Sub-Committee was notified of a request by Materials to include a statement in their MSc programme regulations to restrict eligibility for reassessment without tuition to students who had achieved at least 60 credits from taught modules at their first attempt. The intention was to help resit students obtain a better qualification at the end of their studies. Members expressed sympathy with this approach, but considered that such a restriction would be better placed in general regulations rather than programme regulations. It was AGREED that the principle be raised at Learning and Teaching Committee for possible adoption University-wide, and that Materials be advised to maintain the status quo for now in advising students against resitting without tuition. 
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